Minutes of the regular February 27, 2007 Motley City Council meeting


REGULAR MEETING - MOTLEY CITY COUNCIL

MOTLEY MN
February 27, 2007
Pursuant to due call and notice thereof, Mayor Alexander called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the following council members present: Nancy Nieken, Rob Sampson, Bruce Mills and Larry Holub. The meeting took place at city hall.

The following persons were present for all or part of the meeting: Lee Bundy; Jeff Weitemier; Dawn Timbs; Rebecca Sellow; Mark Hallan and Chris Sonmor.  
The pledge of allegiance to the flag was given.

Sampson moved, with a second by Holub, to approve the consent agenda, as follows: 
A. Outstanding bills – 
Claim # 3503-3522

Check # 24061-24100

Check # 12070-12082
B. Minutes of the Regular February 13, 2007 meeting
C. Minutes of the February 19, 2007 Work Session/Retreat
D. Employee Leave Report
Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Mark Hallan spoke briefly regarding the Project Priority List (PPL). An application is being submitted to have the City of Motley placed on the list for the proposed wastewater treatment facility and main lift station improvements.

A proposal from WSN to survey and flag was reviewed and questions arose regarding the staking of proposed roads in Industrial Park. It was consensus that at this time there was not a need for the surveying of roads in the park.
Holub moved, with a second by Sampson, to approve the surveying and flagging of Industrial Park for costs up to $1,500.00. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried.

Mayor Alexander informed the council that Enberg Logging would be clearing the brush and logs from Industrial Park.

Chuck Marohn, Community Growth Institute, spoke about the possibility of amending Section 5.2; Subd. 6 of the City of Motley Zoning and Sub-division Ordinance. He spoke particularly about fencing. He explained that an amendment would require a 4/5 vote by the council. Existing fences would be “grandfathered in”. This discussion was tabled until a later date.
A Planning and Zoning meeting will be held on March 20th and Marohn invited the council to submit ideas for discussion and encouraged them to attend.

After discussing the estimate for city hall expansion from RL Peterson Construction, Sampson suggested that he would like to have more than one estimate to consider. The clerk will get more estimates.

A letter of response from City Attorney Peter Vogel regarding a Subordination Agreement regarding one of the properties secured in the ElRay Travel Plaza loan with the city was reviewed and the clerk informed the council that she had forwarded a copy of an appraisal for the property to Vogel. After Vogel reviewed the appraisal, his opinion was that there would not be a problem with signing the Subordination Agreement. Holub confirmed that there was a copy of the appraisal on file at city hall. 

Holub moved, with a second by Sampson, to sign the Subordination Agreement as presented. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Sealed bids for the 1999 Ford Explorer were opened and announced at the meeting. They are as follows:

· Charles Killian
$ 1400.00

· Robert Cheney
$ 2258.00

· Rod Haften
$   925.00

· Victor Blasing
$   800.00

· Gae Davis
$ 1301.00

Discussion took place that the bids were felt to be too low and the possibility of using the vehicle as an extra city vehicle. 

Holub moved, with a second by Nieken, to reject all bids and re-advertise for new bids. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried.
Holub moved, with a second by Sampson, to approve hiring David Drown Associates to compile a Capital Improvement Plan at a cost of $5000.00 with the payment to be made with proceeds from industrial park lease monies. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried.

Spring Clean Up will be held on Saturday, May 5th from 7:30 a.m. to 10:45 a.m.

Sampson moved, with a second by Mills, to accept the 2006 Financial Report as presented by the clerk at the February 13, 2007 meeting. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Costs for partnering with Morrison County for 911 signs were reviewed. It was suggested that the clerk request help in paying for them from the Motley Fire Department Relief Association. It was also suggested that the installation could be done by fire fighters needing to do make-up time. The clerk will request specifications for the installation from the county.

Addressing confusion generated by the recent large snow fall discussion centered on amendments to the snow plow policy. Bundy stated that he had discussed the matter with the fire department and relayed what he felt was the desired order of priority.
Holub moved, with a second by Sampson, to amend the snow plow policy to read in the following order of priority:
1. Cedar Street

2. Fire Hall

3. East/West Streets

4. North/South Streets

Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Bundy stated that he did not have a problem starting at Beaulieu Street when doing the East/West streets.

Bundy reviewed the quote from Mills Ford with the council. He explained that Mills GM had faxed their quote too late to get it in to the agenda packets. Mills Ford was $3000.00 less and was for a 2008 model. Holub suggested that we consider a V-plow. Alexander believes that we should be considering a two-ton truck. Mills asked if we would be keeping the existing one-ton, Bundy answered that he would like for it to be sold.
Nieken moved, with a second by Mills, to purchase the truck as quoted by Mills Ford with the exception of replacing the standard plow with a V-plow. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Alexander informed Bundy that he would like to see the snow on the corners pushed back more and the snow removed from in front of the post office.

Weitemier submitted a revised pursuit policy and suggested the council adopt it to replace the current policy. The council requested Weitemier supply them with a copy of the current policy so they can compare the changes.

Weitemier presented his first monthly police report for the council. Mills thanked Weitemier for the report and asked if citations and actions could be included so they could look for trends.

The radar on the squad car has been acting up and Weitemier is looking into replacing it with grants. The radio and siren control has been locking up and sometimes the police officers are unable to transmit.

Alexander moved, with a second by Mills, to replace the radio and siren with continuing communication with the Motley Fire Department Relief Association for possible assistance in the purchase. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried. 

Sampson moved, with a second by Holub, to approve the Morrison County Recycling and Clean Up Day Grant Agreements. Mills, Alexander, Sampson, Holub and Nieken voted aye, none nay. The mayor declared the motion carried.
Holub raised liability concerns regarding the city receptionist using her personal vehicle to go to the post office. The clerk will contact Peter Vogel regarding this issue.

Holub stated that he had checked on the worker’s compensation claim of the clerk treasurer. He also stated that the clerk is required to post a workers compensation form with her name and injury next to the time clock and he had checked and she had failed to do so. The clerk asked if he was talking about the OSHA 300 that needs to be posted on specific dates. The clerk asked where Holub had obtained his information regarding her workers compensation claim and he stated that he had called and spoke to the workers compensation company. Holub stated that he was told by the worker’s compensation division about the form. The clerk will check to see what workers compensation form Holub is referring to. 
Rebecca Sellnow was present to speak about the Derald Steinbrecker property proposed development. They are working on a concept drawing and an agreeable, acceptable plan. They will be working with Planning and Zoning and the City Council to move forward with the project. It was pointed out that it will be at least 2009 before our wastewater treatment facility will be in a position to accommodate any expansions. Mills stated that he will be tight fisted with any financial help because he is reluctant to commit future council members to a large project.

Mills stated that he had spoken to Ella Topp and she had indicated that there was not any animosity with the historical group over the Centennial Room.

Sampson moved, with a second by Nieken, to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was duly adjourned at 10:12 p.m.
Terri Smith

Clerk Treasurer
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